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April 29, 2015 
 
 
Mr. Weiquan Dong, PE 
Bureau of Corrective Actions, Special Projects Branch 
Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 
2030 E. Flamingo Rd., Suite 230 
Las Vegas, Nevada 89119 

Re: NDEP Draft Comments on Post-Remediation Screening Health Risk Assessment 
Report for Parcels C, D, F, G and H, Revision 3; Nevada Environmental Response 
Trust Site, Henderson, Nevada (#H-000539) 

Dear Mr. Dong, 

At the direction of the Nevada Environmental Response Trust (Trust), ENVIRON reviewed the 
draft comments received from the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) on the 
Post-Remediation Screening Health Risk Assessment Report for Parcels C, D, F, G and H, 
Revision 3 (HRArev3), dated June 19, 2014.  The draft comments were transmitted from NDEP 
to the Trust in an e-mail dated February 5, 2015. 
 
Following discussions with the Trust, Revision 3 of the HRA will be revised in response to the 
NDEP comments as outlined below: 
     
 

Comment 
Comments that will 

be addressed 

Comments for which 
no further revisions 

are required [a] 

Comments that will 
not be addressed (or 

only partially 
addressed) [b] 

General 
comments 

 #1 #4 

 #3a-f #5a,b 

  #2  

   

Comments on 
HRArev3 
Attachment A-1 

 #3a 

 #4a   

 #2a  

 #5a 

#1a,b  

   

Comments on 
HRArev3 
Attachment A-2 

 #1a,b #15a 

 #3a,b #17a 

 #4a #18a 

 #5a #19a 

 #9a #20a 

 #10b #22a 

 #14a  

 #6a #21a 

 #7a #23a 

 #8a #24a 

 #11a 

#2a,b #13a 

#10a #16a 

#12a  

  

   

[a]  NDEP indicated that the revisions made to HRArev3 are acceptable 
[b]  The Trust requests that NDEP exclude these comments from the formal transmittal  
      of comments.   
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ENVIRON, on behalf of the Trust, requests that NDEP exclude those comments listed in the last 
column of the above table from the final comment transmittal.  As previously discussed with 
NDEP, it is anticipated that significant effort will be needed to revise the HRArev3 report to 
address these comments.  At the same time, these requested revisions are not anticipated to 
change the overall conclusions of the HRA.  This is particularly true for this HRA, in which the 
evaluation is based on the maximum detected concentrations across all parcels, providing a 
conservative estimate of potential risk and significantly reducing the need to provide some of the 
more detailed information or spatial analyses requested in the comments.   
 
The report will be revised and submitted to NDEP for review within four months of receiving the 
final comments.   
 
Please contact John Pekala at (602) 734-7710 or Allan DeLorme at (510) 420-2565 if you have 
any comments or questions concerning our approach.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
John M. Pekala, PG Allan J. DeLorme, PE 
Senior Manager  Principal 
CEM #2347, expires 9/20/2016 
 
ec:  James D. Dotchin, NDEP     
 Greg Lovato, NDEP      
 Nevada Environmental Response Trust   

Tanya O’Neill, Foley & Lardner LLP    
 


